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Project Quick Facts

Project Scope
Corridor reconstruction

Project Limits
State Road 60 from
[-275 to Veterans
Expressway

Corridor Length
3 miles

Contractor
Flatiron-Tidewater
Skanska, a Joint Venture

Estimated
Construction Cost
$204.5 million

Start Date
August 15, 2005

Estimated Finish Date
Spring/Summer 2010

FDOT Interstate
Construction Office
813-233-3840

Public/Media Contact
John McShaffrey, APR
813-233-3837

Web Site/E-Mail
www.myTBl.com
info@mytbi.com

Road CLOSURE Notice

Tampa Airport Interchanges
Tampa, Florida

Project Number 255844-1-52-01

WAEGECRTINA Y Map on back |

Frontage Road (East), which is parallel to the east side of State Road 60/
Memorial Highway, will be closed to through-traffic between Cypress
Street and Laurel Street. O’Brien Street (located one block to the east)
will serve as the alternate road.

January 5, 2007

* The affected portion of Frontage Road is between Laurel Street and
Cypress Street. Frontage Road will be closed at Laurel Street.

* All businesses located on Frontage Road north of Laurel Street, along with

the Social Security Building, can be accessed by way of eastbound Spruce
Street or by way of O’Brien Street and Laurel Street.

* The traffic signal at the intersection of Frontage Road/Spruce Street will be

removed and this intersection will become “right in” and “right out” move-
ments only. Access to Frontage Road will not be available from westbound
Spruce Street.

* New traffic signals will control the intersections at O’Brien Street/Spruce
Street and O’Brien Street/Cypress Street. O’Brien Street will serve as the
new link between Spruce Street and Cypress Street.

When will Frontage Road close?

Frontage Road will close to through-traffic between Cypress Street and
Laurel Street beginning on or shortly after Tuesday, January 9, 2007.
Frontage Road will remain open from Spruce Street to Laurel Street.

How long will Frontage Road be closed?

This temporary construction closure will last about 2 years.

Frontage Road’s Future

Once this project is completed, Frontage Road will be closed permanently
to through-traffic at Laurel Street. O’Brien Street will become the new
access link between Spruce Street and Cypress Street. Frontage Road will
be open from Cypress Street to Laurel Street and from Spruce Street south
to the southern entrance to the Concourse Center office park. There will
be no Frontage Road between Laurel Street and Concourse Center.

For More Info

For information regarding this road closure, please also see the map on the
back or contact our project office at (813) 281-9069.




